
  

 

 

 

 

March 17, 2015   

 

Consul Thomas Friel 

Zeta Chapter, National Fraternity of Kappa Delta Rho  

420 E. Prospect Avenue 

State College, PA 16801 

 

Dear Consul Friel: 

  

I am writing to inform you that pursuant to Article XVI, Section 3, of the National Fraternity of 

Kappa Delta Rho Constitution the National Judiciary Committee has decided to suspend the Zeta 

Chapter for one calendar year for the most serious misconduct, most serious disregard of 

Fraternity rules, policies and property by the chapter. While under suspension the chapter will be 

reorganized. The reorganization plan will be created and facilitated in collaboration with the Zeta 

Alumni Association, Pennsylvania State University and the National Fraternity. After the year of 

suspension and reorganization is completed the chapter’s status will be evaluated. The 

reorganization plan will be delivered to the chapter no later than Monday, March 30. Until then, 

the chapter may not participate or conduct any activities other than weekly meetings which must 

take place within a university facility; administrative meetings of the governing Greek 

Community bodies such as IFC or all Greek Council; and administrative meetings with 

Pennsylvania State University. 

  

Per our national constitution you have the right to appeal to the National Judiciary Committee. If 

you wish to invoke your right to an appeal you will need to contact me immediately to arrange 

for a time for you to meet via conference call with the National Executive Committee.  

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter you may contact me at 

executivedirector@kdr.com.  

 

Fraternally, 

 

 
Joseph S. Rosenberg, M.Ed. 

Executive Director 

The National Fraternity of Kappa Delta Rho, Inc. 

 

 

C: Eugene L. Spencer 

 President  

 The National Fraternity of Kappa Delta Rho, Inc. 



 

 Dusan Bratic 

 President 

 Zeta Alumni Housing Corporation 

 

 Lauren Hopkins 

 Director of Fraternal Operations 

 The National Fraternity of Kappa Delta Rho, Inc. 

 

 Roy W. Baker, Ed. D. 

 Director, Office of Fraternity and Sorority Life 

 The Pennsylvania State University 

 

 Richard Groves 

 President 

 Interfraternity Council at Pennsylvania State University 


